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PLEASE KEEP ATTACHED TO THE CIRCUIT
Please contact the editor for a copy of this newsletter. Do not remove

Adlet prices and rules:

Euro 50 cents equivalent in recent mint stamps from your 
country per line.
Please do not send cash.
All adlets must be sent directly to the address of the editor of 
the CCCC newsletter.
If you wish to receive a printed copy of your ad after it is pub-
lished, please add Euro1.03 for 
Europe,  Euro 1.20 for the rest of the world in recent mint 
stamps from your country to the total.

CCCC Editor
Rik Dessers
Heidepark 27
9280 Lebbeke
Belgium
Phone: 0032 52 411215
Email: rik@freims.com

Dear Members of the CCCC,

I can report to you with great pleasure that we have a new Director of 
Records and Statistics. Sue Story, one of our younger and more recent 
OMs, has taken on this task and I hope that she will be able to keep our 
membership records up to date and bring out the lists of the active mem-
bers as they are reported by our big group of checkers, either OMs or CMs. 
Sue plans to issue a list of active members each second month and I am 
looking forward very much to getting her �rst report.
 
In order to make her task less tedious, two other OMs, Nuno Silva from 
Portugal and Wayne Worthington have taken on the task of receiving and 
recording part of the checker reports. So, if you are living in Western 
Europe, please send your checker reports from now on to Nuno Silva, Rua 
Fo�m d’Aquem, R/C Centro Bloco 3, P-4415-230 Pedroso, PORTUGAL 
(electronically sent reports to nunoavlis@gmail.com). If you live in the 
Americas or the Caribbeans, please send your reports to Wayne Worthing-
ton, P.O.Box 2878, Spring�eld, VA 22152 USA (electronically mailed reports 
to waynenw@erols.com). All other OMs and CMs please mail your reports 
to Sue Story, P.O.Box 763, Proctorville, OH 45669, USA (electrically mailed 
reports to story1@live.marshall.edu.. Sue also will organize that you as a 
checker, receive an honor cover for each list provided. Changes of address 
or other matters that have to be included in the monthly News should be 
mailed to me directly as always.
 
The new forms are available from all three 
members as well as from me. Any questions 
or problems, please get in touch with me.

Renate


